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Bible Institute

Dear mission partner in Christ,

April - May 2023

| trust you are doing well in Jesus. As you may already know, we take seriously the command of the Lord to “Go and preach the
gospel to all creation,” and we gladly obey to it. This is why despite the very tough times in Haiti | discipline my mind daily with
the grace of God to not be distracted from our focus to spread the gospel of Christ to the Haitians in Haiti, the Dominican

Republic and Tampa, Florida. Marie and | rejoice in Christ and are
truly on fire about the acts of the Holy Spirit here in Tampa, Florida
where 10 YOUNG PEOPLE PUBLICLY CONFESSED THEIR FAITH IN
JESUS AS LORD THROUGH WATER BAPTISM.

We thank God for leading us to partner with the local pastor,
Francois, to make an impact for Jesus here. Pastor Francois of
University Haitian Baptist church and I, stood in the baptistry at
Eben-Ezer Haitian Baptist Church to baptize 10 new young believers
in front of many local spiritual leaders and church members,
promoting a new level of discipleship. These new believers were
rejoicing in Christ. Isn’t the Holy Spirit awesome! Discipleship is just
like farming work, we work the field, we plant seeds, we water
them and wait on God for bringing forth fruit.

Dear partners, thank you for your monthly financial support and
continued prayers for our Florida ministry along with Haiti and the
Dominican Republic ministries. Marie and | are excited and standing
on God’s promise in Philippians 1:6 “Being confident of this very
thing, that he which hath begun a good work in you will perform it
until the day of Jesus Christ.”

By the way, Marie and | are currently planning a furlough to visit
our supporting churches and friends. We also want to find new
churches to present our mission work to, starting this upcoming
October 2023 until October 2024. Please pray for fruitful calls to
churches, wise planning, and traveling mercies.

In Christ alone!
Jacques and Marie
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